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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

           March 5, 2003

PRESENT:

__x_Arlene Bautista
   __x_Momi Elliott              __x_ Vic Hanson
__x_Annette Owens

____Neal Bennett
   __x_Elizabeth Flores         __x_ Miriam Ifill
__x_Peggy Patterson

__x_Bill Benson
   ____Muriel Franklin          ____ Valerie Jeffrey
__x_Valerie Wagner

__x_Rocky Bonura
   ____Sonia Gallardo           __x_ Donna Manno
____Lisa Webb

__x_Dan Cahill
   __x_Beverly Gilmore         __x_ Carlos Mena 
__x_Dean Whetham

__x_Mike Dalton
   __x_Nancy Hammond        __x_ Linda Mobley     

Presenters:  
Pat Caldwell, Deborah Shepley (tBP Architecture), Bob Gann, Maurice Elmore, Pam Fees, 



Steve Fasteau

Minutes:  The minutes of November 26, 2002, were approved.

Facilities Master Plan Project:  Pat Caldwell introduced the presenters and gave background on the Facilities Master Plan, which was used extensively during the bond campaign.  It was noted that members of the College Council served as a base for the Facilities Steering Committee, which was appointed a year ago by the president.  Representatives from the three unions were added, along with the three vice presidents, the co-chairs of the Accreditation Self Study, Bob Gann, Dave Miller, Mike D’Amico, Steve Fasteau and Donna Manno.  Debra Shepley, from tBP Architecture, worked with the group at several meetings.  The group developed the following project goals, which set the criteria for the Master Plan recommendations.

1. Improve instructional facilities

2. Cluster related instructional areas

3. Address the need for office space, especially for faculty

4. Improve access to student services

5. Incorporate green or sustainable design

6. Improve energy use

7. Develop ways to improve outdoor areas

8. Redistribute/balance parking

9. Bring all registration functions together

The following slides were presented:

1. The campus as it is today

2. The campus as it will be in the future, with some new buildings and some major and minor renovations, including:

· Crenshaw Boulevard as the “front door.”

· A smaller Business building. 

· Replacement of the one-story Humanities buildings with a multi-story building.  

· An addition to the Library for the LRC.  

· Consolidation of all student services in the Student Services Center (north end) with the Cafeteria and student activities in other end.  The group was reminded that the problem with large trucks being unable to reach the center of the campus, which was the reason the cafeteria was moved to its current location, still needs to be resolved.  

· A drop off area off Manhattan Beach Boulevard.  

· A new parking structure in the current shop location, which will be moved to the west of Technical Arts.  

· A plan for more efficient use of the PE fields, etc., including an allowance for another parking structure if needed.  

· Expansion of the Child Development Center (depending on state funding)

It was noted that at this time, everything is conceptual.  A Planning Committee will be established to work with architects for each building to develop the criteria upon which everything will be built.  

3. Projects in Priority Order 

Copies of the Facilities Improvements Priority listing were shared with the group and presented in slide format.  Noted:  

· The projects within each category (A1, A2, etc.) are not ranked in priority order.

· The bond figure has an inflation factor built in because building will take place over next 12 years.

· Additional funding is also anticipated (capital construction, scheduled maintenance, etc.)

· Their main task is to bring the projects in the A1 category to reality. 

4. Initial Projects

Constraints

· Necessary predecessor projects (those that need to be completed before the A1 projects can be done).

· Temporary facilities or utilities

· Academic calendar

· Campus disruption

· Regulatory

· Environmental Impact Report

· Division of State Architect (DSA)

· Cash Flow (not too bad due to bond, at least for now)

Initial Projects
· Science Complex

· Temporary buildings

· Upgrade opportunities and permitting requirements

· Equipment

· Landscaping

Infrastructure
· Central Heating and Cooling Plant


· Primary Electrical Distribution System

· Phasing

· Fireline piping

· Domestic water piping

· Heating water piping

· Cooling water piping

· Natural gas piping

· Sewer lines

· Fire alarm central station

· Emergency generator

Buildings

· Humanities  (construction probably won’t start for another 2 ½ years due to regulatory issues, swing space, etc.)

· Vocational Education (necessary predator project)  – should be in Lot D 

· Student Services Center

· Learning Resource Center  (State funding anticipated)

Parking
· Lot H structure


· Lighting enhancements

Operational Improvement
· Equipment replacements

· Remodeling requests

· Immediately needed repairs and replacements

· Closed circuit cameras planned for parking lots

5.   Information Technology and Movable Equipment
· The figure differs from the handout due to the 23% addition.

· The reserve for future figure is included.

Budget Update:   Pam Fees presented an overview of where ECC is right now in making the necessary budget cuts.  The State still hasn’t provided the exact figure, and there is no indication as to when they might provide it.  Copies of the February 28th memo on proposed budget reductions were shared with the group.  Noted:

· The State, not ECC, would be the one to increase tuition, and that money would not come to ECC.

· In anticipation of the need to cut approximately $4 million from the current year budget, ECC implemented a hiring freeze (since the bulk of expenditures is for salaries) and is trying to keep full time jobs.  

· They first looked at PFE projects and budget money that has not yet been spent.  

· The third column is proposed reductions for 2003-04, because an $8 million shortfall is expected next year.

· $1.5 million of the $4 million total budget cuts will come from PFE.

· The high school summer program will be eliminated.  This won’t affect ECC students.

· ECC is already at the growth cap, so additional programs are not necessary.

· Temporary classified, student workers, special project temporary administrators, etc. were cut effective February 28.

The May Revise will give the college clearer information for next year, and these figures will be used for ECC’s Tentative Budget.  It was stressed that many services and offerings will need to be cut, because it is anticipated that not only will the mid year cuts be continued into next year, but significant additional cuts will be necessary for next year.

Scanning and Forecasting:  At the last meeting, Annette and Mike volunteered to be the leaders for the scanning and forecasting teams in Administrative Services; however, team participants have not been forthcoming.  Steve Fasteau was invited back to describe the two steps in scanning and forecasting and their importance in the planning process.      

1. Identify Where We Are Now

Ten core external environmental trends were identified during the last round of scanning and forecasting.  It is now time to see if those trends materialized.

2. Anticipate Where We Will Be  

The teams meet once a week for six weeks.  Members come to the meeting with an article or two from a magazine, etc.  The object of the process is to identify trends that will affect the college in the future so that the changes can be planned for.  The articles will be discussed with the group, patterns emerge, and a scanning abstract form will be filled out.  

It was noted that the teams from the other two areas have already met twice, so the Administrative Services teams need to get underway.  June Curtis, Peggy Patterson, Rita Bruce and Dan Cahill volunteered to participate on the teams.  “Decisions are made by those who are present.”   (West Wing)
 

Division Reports

· Arlene Bautista:  Due to the budget cuts and the hiring freeze, they will not be able to respond as quickly as before.

· Bill Benson:  They lost 25-30% of their work force due to the budget cuts, so a backlog is anticipated. 

· Dan Cahill:    Due to the budget cuts, they lost two positions and only one will be refilled.

· Momi Elliott:  They lost an accounting officer to the budget cuts.  Creating a pamphlet on answers to common troubleshooting questions was suggested.

· Elizabeth Flores:  Due to the budget cuts, new computer work orders will take longer, but they will get done.  

· Miriam Ifill:  The reduced hours of service at the cashiers’ windows (due to budget cuts) have been posted.
· Nancy Hammond:  They are opening the Common Grounds convenience store on Monday. 

· Michele Waller:  She is replacing Valerie Jeffrey as the HR representative.

· Donna Manno  

· Everyone is invited to view the video (Celebrating What’s Right with the World) today from 1 – 3 p.m. 

· They are continuing technology training and will have open lab on the second and fourth Mondays of each month from 1:30 – 3:30 in training room.  

· Linda Mobley:  The cutoff dates for ordering materials for this fiscal year have been posted on the Infonet.

· Peggy Patterson:  All computer IDs were reinstated on the 28th, and those who didn’t request reinstatement (per the memo from ITS) were canceled.  If anyone is experiencing problems with their ID, they should E-mail Sheryl Kimball.  Note:  Due to the budget cuts, Sheryl will no longer be able to provide Web service.  

· Rocky Bonura:  During times like these, it is important for employees to support each other with understanding and patience.

Meeting adjourned 10:22 
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